TOWN COUNCIL MINUTES
Regular Town Council Meeting
November 9, 2021

Council Members:   Mayor Paige, CM Reams, CM Tyree, CM Baker, VM Moss (via telephone), CM Jones

Council Members Absent:  CM Harris

Others: Adrian Jones, Wanda Spencer, Tiffany Esters

Call to Order at  7:02  p.m.

Open the Meeting:   The meeting was held at 1030 Main Street, Dillwyn, VA (Town Hall).  A moment of 
silence was observed followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

Minutes:  A motion was made by CM Reams to approve the Minutes as written.  The motion was 
seconded by VM Moss.  All others:  Aye.  The motion carried.

VM Moss asked that the discussion be tabled on the amending the Ordinance on debris on property 
owners land until the December 2021 meeting for more research.

CRC Email:  Mayor Paige read the email from CRC regarding the American Recovery Act Funds received 
by the Town to the Council.  Council discussed the matter.

Wanda Spencer:  She is interested in opening a daycare center in the Town of Dillwyn. She would like to 
have assistance from the Town using the ARPA funds.  This requires finding a location.  That means that 
either a building needs to be removed and another new facility built in its place.  That cost would be 
over $100,000.
The sites recommended were the tennis courts at Ellis Acres, the land in front of the water treatment 
plant on Hancock Street, or Crystal Cathedral Church.  Ms. Wanda Spencer has a business plan already 
developed.  The Council has requested to see a copy of the business plan which should include the 
layout, students, the cost, and the number of employees.
CM Tyree motioned Town Council and Wanda Spencer to continue to look for possible sites.  The motion 
was seconded by VM Moss.  All others:  Aye.  The motion carried. 

CM Reams made a motion or recommended that LeSueur Street be widened, and CM Jones seconded the motion.  All others:  Aye.  The motion carried. 

The Clerk will contact Justin Midkiff, Clerk for the Circuit Court for Buckingham County to ask if he could come to the December Town Council meeting to swear in the elected councilmembers.  

The Council thanked CM Tyree for his service on the Dillwyn Town Council from 2015 to 2021.
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COMMITTEES:  
Finance – Linda Paige, Karen Sue Moss, Ossie J. Harris, III, James Tyree, Janel Venable
Town Buildings/Grounds – James Tyree, Ossie J. Harris, III, Gilbert W. Reams
Planning Commission – Karen Sue Moss, Bill Carmines, Joseph Patterson, Beverly Hudgins-King
Beautification – Gilbert Reams, Sandra Moss, Mark Brown, Tricia Taylor
Ordinance – Linda Paige, Tora Jones, Karen Sue Moss
Christmas Parade – Linda Paige, Diane Holman-James, Sarah Walker, Sharon Baker, Gilbert Reams
Community Service Workers – Linda Paige, RW Maxey
Halloween Event – Linda Paige, Sharon Baker, Gilbert W. Reams, James Tyree, Melissa Wallace, Buckingham Chamber of Commerce

Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned at 7:53 p.m.
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